

### OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT, ACADEMIC AND PROVOST

8888 University Drive, Burnaby, BC

TEL: 778.782.5731 FAX: 778.782.5876 vpacad@sfu.ca www.sfu.ca/vpacademic

DISC 1 | 1625

Canada V5A 1S6

**MEMORANDUM** 

Senate April 22, 2021 ATTENTION DATE

Catherine Dauvergne, Vice-President, PAGES 1 of 1 FROM

Academic and Provost, and Chair, SCUP

RE: Termination of the Asia-Canada Extended Minor (SCUP 21-15)

At its April 21st, 2021 meeting, SCUP reviewed and approved the name change for the Termination of the Asia-Canada Extended Minor.

#### Motion:

That Senate approve and recommend to the Board of Governors the program termination of the Asia-Canada Extended Minor in the Global Asia Program within the Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences, effective Spring 2022.





## OFFICE OF THE ASSOCIATE VICE-PRESIDENT, ACADEMIC

8888 University Drive, Burnaby, BC

Canada V5A 1S6

TEL: 778.782.6654

FAX: 778.782.5876

avpacad@sfu.ca

www.sfu.ca/vpacademic

MEMORANDUM

ATTENTION Senate Committee on University

DATE

March 5, 2021

**Priorities** 

Wade Parkhouse, Chair

PAGES

1/1

Senate Committee on Undergraduate

Studies

RE:

FROM

Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences (SCUS 21-22)

a Studios at its mosting

Action undertaken by the Senate Committee on Undergraduate Studies at its meeting of March 4, 2021, gives rise to the following recommendation:

### Motion

That SCUP approves and recommends to Senate the termination of the Asia-Canada Extended Minor in the Global Asia Program within the Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences.

The relevant documentation for review by SCUP is attached.



### PROGRAM TERMINATION TEMPLATE

# **Proposal to Terminate a Program**

- 1. The termination of the Asia-Canada Extended Minor (henceforth "the Extende Minor") does not impact other credentials.
- 2. The Extended Minor is located in the Global Asia Program.
- 3. The Extended Minor was offered through the Global Asia Program, and its predecessor the Asia-Canada Program, which is housed in FASS, and drew on courses with Asian content from History, Sociology and Anthropology, Business, Communications, English, Humanities, and International Studies.
- 4. Proposed date for termination: Spring 2022.
- 5. Reason for termination of the Extended Minor:

The Extended Minor has been effectively replaced by the Global Asia minor.

- 6. Plan for phasing-out of program, including
  - a) Students were notified of the transition in the summer of 2018.
  - b) The Asia-Canada steering committee met in 2018 to discuss termination of the Extended Minor.
  - c) All students in the Extended Minor were contacted by the undergraduate advise for Global Asia in the summer of 2018 to make arrangements for credential completion.
- 7. The current calendar language reads "Admission to this program has been suspended effective Summer 2017."
- 8. Associate Dean Lara Campbell (fassadu@sfu.ca, 778-782-4416) should be contacted if more information is needed.